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 As an Aston Villa season ticket holder I am very used to footballing misery and disappointment.  
Even so, it was sad to see the England football team knocked-out of the World Cup and to ac-
cept that football is not coming home (at least not straight away!).  While the national mood has 
taken a dip, on the morning after our World Cup exit, school is filled with laughter, colour and 
excitement as all of our pupils (and some staff) are taking part in our first ever Colour Run.  Our 
Mudathon a couple of years ago raised more than Ã11,000 for Help for Heroes and we are hop-
ing to raise a similarly impressive figure this year for such a great cause. 

Despite not making it to the final of the World Cup, there are lots of positives that we can draw 
from the tournament.  People united around a cause and took great pride in our achievements ï 
this is what we always try to do in school.  Guided by our cause ï ASPIRE ï we try to share and 
celebrate the achievements of all members of our school community.  A teacher described this 
to me yesterday as being about óRelentless Optimism.ô  I really like this expression ï relentless 
optimism very quickly leads to genuine belief and when we believe something is possible, it very 
often is!  As a school which is committed to a Growth Mindset this has to be at the heart of eve-
rything that we do. 

The Summer Term in school is always a time for celebrations.  It was great to celebrate Year 11 
completing their GCSEs at their Prom in Marston and for Year 13 to celebrate the completion of 
A Levels at their Prom in Lincoln.  These are both great milestones in the lives of our students as 
they progress through school.  We are certainly looking forward to our Lower School Awards 
afternoon to recognise the hard work and achievements of our younger pupils. 

The Summer Term is also a time to be planning for new beginnings and it was a real joy to wel-
come the Year 6 students who will be joining us in Year 7 in September on their Induction Day.  
Their energy and enthusiasm was really infectious and we canôt wait for them to join us full-time!  
At the opposite end of the school I am sure our Year 13 students are eagerly anticipating their A 
Level results so that they can confirm their plans for next year, whether that be university an ap-
prenticeship or entering employment.  Exciting times lie ahead for all of them!   

As we move to a Year Group structure next year, we have been working hard to ensure a 
smooth transition.  Our four Heads of House will each oversee one of our year groups and to 
make sure that each year group ï from Years 7-11 - has their own Head of Year we have ap-
pointed a new teacher to join our pastoral team.  I am delighted to let you know that Ms Bur-
rough will become the new Head of Year 8 ï a role she will fulfil alongside her leadership of Dra-
ma within the school.  We are excited about these new developments and we are committed to 
ensuring that the care, guidance and support we provide to our pupils is of the highest order. 

I would like to wish all families a safe, restful and enjoyable Summer.  For those students receiv-
ing examination results in August, our thoughts are with you and we look forward to sharing in 
your celebrations. 

Thank you to everyone for your on-going support of the school at the end of another very busy 

and successful year. 

Best Wishes, 

Mark Guest, Headteacher 
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  Colour Run raises over Ã7,000 for Help for Heroes 

Congratulations to everyone involved in last weekôs Colour Run - 
what an amazing day with over Ã7,000 raised already with more 
sponsorship money coming in! Our Year 7s raised Ã2887 on the 
day...we are so proud! Other years raised a fantastic amount too.  
 

It was an incredible day with our students fully entering into the spir-
it of the fundraising challenge. Congratulations to Miss Holder, the 
PE team and the Sports Leaders who did an fantastic job in organ-
ising and running the day.  
 

Well done to each and every one of you! We are extremely proud. 
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DAY:   Friday                       ROOM :  O6  
 

         Drop in       1:30 - 2pm   

Year 7 and 8 

Homework      
Help 

Senior Prefects 2017 - 2018  

We would like to thank all the Senior Prefects for their hard work and dedication over the past year and to rec-
ognise their numerous achievements during this time. They have supported the school by giving their own 
time to help at many school events and have supported other pupils in the school by taking part in mentoring 
sessions with younger pupils. 
  

On Wednesday 6
th
 June 2018 we held a celebratory breakfast to congratulate them on completing their 

ASDAN Peer Mentoring Award, which they all passed with flying colours! Here they were presented with their 
ASDAN Certificates by Mr Guest, Headteacher, followed by the chance to enjoy a pain au chocolat. They can 
feel extremely proud of this achievement and the help and support they were able to offer younger members 
of our school.  
 

We hope it has been an experience which will benefit them as they either move into Year 11, Sixth Form or 
onto pastures new.  
  

Lancer House: Chitral House: Simla House: Dragoon House:  

Celia Davis  Alethea Meacham William Conway  Hannah Grindley 
Eleanor Hardy  Thomas King  Aimee Bruten  Jessica Chen 
Fleur Hutton  Libby Carrington Charlotte Jordan Nathan Cullen  

Mrs Barnett, Learning Mentor 
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 Year 7 WOW Day ï Yorkshire Wildlife Park  

On the 28th of June our Year 7 students spent the day with the Science Department at Yorkshire Wildlife Park. 
The visit was designed carefully to develop the skills and understanding of our young people in areas of Sci-
ence that are hard to deliver within the normal classroom and in a way that we knew that they would enjoy. 
 

The day was a huge success! Students were fully engaged in the learning and came into close contact with the 
wallabies, squirrel monkeys and capybaras; some even got to stroke a wallaby, much to their excitement! On 
their way around the Park they learnt about important areas of the animal kingdom and why some of our most 
important and prominent species are becoming endangered. They saw polar bears swimming in the sunshine 
and playing in their lake, the Amur Tigers basking in the heat and giraffes slowly grazing on the foliage from the 
treetops. Some of the students were rightfully concerned about how humans are causing the habitats of some 
of our most amazing animals to become damaged; Madagascar is just one place that is becoming a haven for 
deforestation and illegal trade in animal products. We hope that the information they saw on their visit makes 
them think twice about the way in which we treat our planet and what we can do to help save our endangered 
species. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The highlight of the day for many of the students was stand-
ing and watching the Guinea Baboons, a species native to 
Western Africa, but classed as ñat risk or endangermentò. 
The baboons took great delight in fighting with each other, 
picking fleas off the dominant male and generally showing off 
to their captive audience! 
 

I would like to thank the students for their impeccable behav-
iour; they represented Sir William Robertson Academy proud-
ly and responsibly. I would also like to thank the staff that 
supported on the visit to make it a day out to remember. 
 

Dr P Miles 
Lead Practitioner of Science &  
The Duke of Edinburghôs Award Manag-
er 

Our Wow Day also included trips to Bletchley Park, a London Art 
Trip and sessions in school on Mental Health and Wellbeing with 
archery, football rounders, kick boxing and a yoga class! 
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SWRA Students Shadow CILIP Carnegie Book Awards 

A group of SWRAôs avid readers together with Mrs Morton óshadowedô this yearôs Carnegie Book Award by 
reading and reviewing a shortlist of seven books.  They spent the last two months racing through the nominat-
ed novels so that they could get together and discuss them at meetings held in the library. 

The Carnegie Awards are the UKôs oldest and most prestigious childrenôs book awards.  Often described by 
authors as óthe one they want to winô ï they are the gold standard in childrenôs literature.  The Carnegie Medal 
is awarded annually to the writer of an outstanding book for children. 
 

The seven nominated books were good reads and it was difficult to choose our own favourite. The official win-
ner of the Award was óWhere the World Endsô by Geraldine McCaughrean and our group thought this was a 
worthy winner with our own vote split between this and óRookô.  
 

Our group were brilliant saying that they had been introduced to new books and genres they otherwise might 

not have read. Hopefully they will continue as a group in September and will look forward to the Carnegie 

Award next year.   

Mrs Morton, Librarian 

ñThis is the second year I have 
shadowed the Carnegie Book 
Award and I really enjoyed the 
challenge again.  My favourite 
was óAfter the Fireô which was 
a really good read.ò   

Henry Yates Year 8 

 

ñI enjoyed all the books but 
my favourite was the winning 
title; I liked where and when 
the story was set.ò   

Alex Shearer Year 7 

 

I am in Year 7 and I joined the 
group because I like reading 
and I loved getting to know 
other members. My personal 
favourite was Beyond the 
Bright Sea.ò  

Sam Lakey 

http://www.carnegiegreenaway.org.uk/carnegie-title.php?titleid=3
http://www.carnegiegreenaway.org.uk/carnegie-title.php?titleid=2
http://www.carnegiegreenaway.org.uk/carnegie-title.php?titleid=3
http://www.carnegiegreenaway.org.uk/carnegie-title.php?titleid=7
http://www.carnegiegreenaway.org.uk/carnegie-title.php?titleid=1

